
 
From: John Wassilak [jwassilak@fcnbanks.com] 
Sent: Saturday, September 18, 2010 9:58 AM 
To: Overdraft Comments 
Subject: Overdraft Payment Supervisory Guidance 
The FDIC has asked for comment on supervisory expectations concerning Overdraft Protection Programs. 
 
As a community bank employee for over 30 years, disclosure, whether on overdraft protection programs 
or any other bank deposit or loan product has been increased tremendously over the past several years.  
Community banks overall, have complied with additional regulatory burden. 
 
The Regulation E opt-in requirement for overdraft protection on ATM and one-time debit transactions 
was the most recent regulatory requirement.  After going through this latest round of disclosure 
requirements, it was proven at our bank, and I would venture to say at most banks, that the vast majority 
of consumers wanted the overdraft protection.  Banks were already disclosing overdraft protection before 
this latest round of disclosure requirements. 
 
There is quickly reaching a saturation point that community banks will no longer be able to keep up with 
the unending barrage of government regulation.  Community banks were not the cause of the home 
mortgage mess or Wall Street’s downfall.  
 
I appeal to the FDIC and the other banking regulators to work with the community banks in our country 
as the regulatory burden is out of control.  If not, the community bank will soon become extinct, leaving a 
few large banking institutions in control of this industry.   
 
Thank you for allowing me to comment.  
 
John Wassilak   
Senior Vice President 
Compliance 
jwassilak@fcnbanks.com 
573-885-3219 ext. 10215 
www.fcnbanks.com 

 
This email and any files associated with it are covered by the Electronic Communications Privacy Act, 18 U.S.C. 
2510-2521, are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which they are addressed and may contain 
confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient or person responsible for delivering 
the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error, and that any use, 
disclosure, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you believe you 
have received this email in error, please immediately notify FCNB at 573-775-2151 or info@fcnbanks.com. 
Messages sent to and from us could be monitored. If you are replying to or sending us an email, please never include 
any identifiable or sensitive information unless it is sent in an encrypted manner. If you suspect that you have 
received this type of information unencrypted from us, please contact us immediately at info@fcnbanks.com. 
 
This communication represents the originator's personal views and opinions, which may not reflect those of First 
Community National Bank. The sender believes that this email and any attachments did not contain a virus, worm, 
Trojan horse, and/or malicious code when sent. This message and its attachments could have been infected during 
transmission. By reading the message and opening any attachments, the recipient accepts full responsibility for 
taking protective and remedial action regarding potential viruses or other defects. 




